
 
	

  

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 

Praising God for another wonderful month serving our great Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  My daughter Emerald and myself 
were able to go to Jamaica, NY to spend 3 days in an evangelistic crusade. This was a weeklong meeting held in the park.   
Emerald had the opportunity to share her testimony.  Both of us got to sing a special.  I was given an opportunity to preach. 
God moved mightily.  I have been praying for the Lord to help me reach some souls with the gospel.  The Lord answered my 
prayers.  A black gentleman was sitting on the park bench.  He was going through some difficult times.  I shared the gospel with 
him thoroughly.  He recognized his need for the savior.  However, when I asked if I could help him pray and ask Jesus into his 
heart.  He said he had prayed earlier that day.  I explained, God was not his father and he did not have a relationship with him 
yet.  Once he accepted Jesus, he would become his child and then God will answer his prayers.  He understood that he was not 
God’s child yet but was so ready to accept Jesus.  We prayed and asked Jesus to become his savior.  I invited him to the meeting 
the next day, and the next day.  He showed up each day and his face lit up with a smile.  He looked like a completely different 
man.  Jesus had truly saved him.  I also, had the joy of leading an Indian man named Sourav to Jesus.  He lives with his mom 
and I told him to share Jesus with his mom.  He was so willing to do that.  
The meetings in the park were eye opening and rewarding.  The countless number of internationals from Bangladesh, Guyana, 
Trinidad, Srilanka, India, Costa Rica, El Salvador, all in one city.  They were so lost in sin and God gave me opportunity after 
opportunity to share the gospel. 
We cannot wait for the summer of next year when we will launch our church.  We cannot imagine, the souls God is already 
preparing.  The harvest is truly plenteous.  Please pray we continue to reach souls for Jesus.  We need your prayers specially to 
help us complete our deputation in the next 10 months and reach our needed support level.  The Lord is able to do this.  We 
appreciate your love, prayers and faithful support.  It has helped us get one step closer to getting to our field of service.      

                                                                                         
With grateful hearts,  

 
(The Jacob Family)  

 
       

I thank my God upon every remembrance of you   
Phil. 1:3 
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